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Statement by the Czech Republic

The Czech Republic welcomes the delegation of Guatemala and commends its  commitment to the UPR and work done so far on implementation of previous recommendations. We further commend its actions taken regarding protection of victims of violence. 
However, we suggest that more steps need to be taken in order to combat persisting impunity and to better protect human rights defenders and other representatives of civil society in particular.
Therefore, we seize this opportunity to offer the Government of Guatemala the following recommendations:
· adopt without delay a public policy for the protection of human rights defenders,
· employ structural measures to ensure protection of journalists and of the right to freedom of expression in general,
· remove without delay all restrictions imposed on civil society organizations by the so called “NGO Law”.
Additionally, we would respectfully recommend to:

· decriminalize abortion in all circumstances, thereby guaranteeing dignity, bodily autonomy and well-being of women and girls,
· provide more resources to the Comprehensive Support Centers for Women survivors of violence to facilitate access of the victims to these centers,
· investigate and prosecute thoroughly all attacks and threats against justice operators in order to protect judicial and prosecutorial independence,
· take steps in order to introduce new legislation prohibiting and sanctioning all forms of discrimination.
The Czech Republic wishes Guatemala a successful review.

I thank you.
